 TRIMDON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of Trimdon Parish Council in Trimdon Community College, Elwick View, Trimdon Village on Tuesday 14 September 2021 at 7:00pm
Present: Councillors John Burton, Ian Coulson, David Smith, Paul Stephens, Les Oliver, Bernadette Oliver, George Elliot and Margaret Elliot
Joseph Hobson (Clerk to the Council) and County Councillor Jake Miller were in attendance.
28/21
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Paul Trippett, Ian Quinn, Denise Davison and Rob Gilbert

Resolved that the apologies be approved.

29/21
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Resolved that there were no declarations of interest.

30/21
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
There were no members of the public present
31/21
REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR Jake Miller
Councillor Chris Varty was on annual leave and Councillor Jake Miller attended the meeting. Councillor Miller reported that the former infant school in Trimdon Grange is scheduled to be demolished in November 2021. The area will be cleared and grassed with a view to future development. The Division’s councillors have drafted a motion at the County Council aimed at reducing food poverty. Development has commenced at the site near to the Chinese takeaway with around 50 houses to be built. Councillor Miller said he would inform the Clerk to the Council when s106 bidding is available so that the Council may consider applying for a grant. Councillor Miller further reported that he had secured funding for a long-range camera, which will allow the police to record quad bikes from a distance of up to a mile away I order to identify perpetrators. The Division’s councillors continue to work towards the delivery of a youth project in the area.
32/21 PRESENTATION ABOUT GOVERNMENT GIGABIT BROADBAND VOUCHER SCHEME Louise Allen from Netomnia 

Unfortunately, due to a Covid-19 outbreak in her team Louise Allen was unable to attend the meeting. A discussion between the councillors was held and a number of matters raised about the proposals. It was confirmed that each home had received a letter from Netomia inviting them to a meeting, however, the postal service delivered some of these after the meetings had been held in the villages.

Resolved that the Clerk make contact with Netomia to seek answers to the queries raised at the meeting.

33/21
MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 13 JULY 2021
The minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 13 July 2021 had been circulated with the agenda

Resolved that the minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 13 July 2021 be approved and signed by the Chairman
34/21
UPDATE ON PROGRESS OF RESOLUTIONS OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 13 JULY 2021
The Clerk reported that Durham County Council (DCC) had refused the request made by Mr McMannus and which was supported by the Council for a reduction in the speed limit on the B1278 Watch Bank, Salters Lane, Trimdon. Councillor Miller said that he and his Divisional colleagues are seeking a meeting with senior officers of the Transport Department of the DCC to raise their concerns. The Clerk requested that the Parish Council be invited to the meeting.

35/21 
MINUTES OF THE ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON 11 AUGUST 2021
The Minutes of the Environment Committee held on 11 August 2021 had been circulated with the agenda.

Resolved that the minutes of the Environment Committee held on 11 August 2021 be approved.

36/21
UPDATE ON PROGRESS REGARDING RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON 11 AUGUST 2021
Members of the Environment Committee had conducted a site visit in company with Rob George and Kath Marshall-Ivens from Durham County Council to the proposed sites for woodland planting immediately prior to the Ordinary Meeting. The Clerk reported that he will be visiting Evans Halshaw in Durham to look at their electric van range. The Clerk further reported that he had sought costings for hanging basket posts.

37/21
FINANCIAL
a) The Clerk gave a verbal update on expenditure approved by the Chairman under Section 4.1 of the Financial Regulations.
Resolved that the payments be approved and signed by the Chairman.
b) The Clerk reported that there was no expenditure requiring payment by cheque/BACS.
Resolved that there was no expenditure requiring approval.
c) The Clerk submitted the schedule of payments made between 1 August 2021 and 31 August 2021.
Resolved that the schedule of payments made between 1 August 2021 and 31 August 2021 be approved.
d) The Clerk submitted a schedule of receipts between 1 August 2021 and 31 August 2021.
Resolved that the schedule of receipts between 1 August 2021 and 31 August 2021 be approved.
e) The Clerk submitted bank reconciliation statement (Current Bank Account) 31 August 2021. This was cross referenced with the Bank Statement. 

Resolved that the bank reconciliation statement (Current Bank Account) 31 August 2021 be approved and the bank statement be signed by the Chairman.

f) The Clerk submitted the bank reconciliation statement (Instant Access Account) 31 August 2021. This was cross referenced with the Bank Statement.
Resolved that the bank reconciliation statement (Instant Access Account) 31 August 2021 be approved and the bank statement be signed by the Chairman.

g) The Clerk gave an update on budget control for the period 1 April 2021 to 31 August 2021, a copy of which had been circulated with the agenda.
Resolved that the report be noted.

h) The Clerk reported that no issues or concerns had been highlighted by the External Auditor in their report and the certificate had been issued for the External Audit for 2020/2021.

Resolved that the External Auditor’s report be noted and the AGAR 2020/2021 Certificate be published on the Council’s website 
38/21
CLERK’S REPORTS
a) A report on the Clerk completing CiLCA had been circulated with the agenda.

Resolved that the Clerk be awarded four salary scale points from 1 September 2021 for successfully completing the CiLCA qualification.

b) An updated meetings schedule had been circulated with the agenda.
Resolved that the updated meetings schedule be approved.

c) Quotations for fencing and gates at Trimdon Village and Trimdon Grange Allotments had been circulated with the agenda.
Three quotations had been received. Although they had been sought in order to give an indication of the cost of possible work to be carried out, members considered that this should be undertaken in the current financial year and paid for from reserves. Peart Fencing had previously undertaken work at the Grange and Village allotments to a good standard and were the Council’s preferred provider.
Resolved that £11,000 from reserves be approved to undertake the fencing work at Trimdon Village and Trimdon Grange Allotments.
d) A verbal request was made by the Clerk as to the whereabouts of defibullators held in the Parish. Councillor Bernadette Oliver reported that they had been returned to the NHS. County Councillor Miller informed the Council that there is push within the County to have a defibullator accessible in each community.
Resolved that the Clerk make enquiries as to the viability of having a defibullator located in each village.
e) A report from TCCA about the playscheme, which was run during the summer was circulated at the meeting. Children from all the villages in the parish had accessed the playscheme and it had been a great success. The Clerk said he was concerned that changes to the way TCCA operate had been proposed by the school without full consultation with the Council. This was concerning given that the Council make a sizeable grant available to TCCA towards its running costs and that all lettings income, some of which comes from use of parish land and facilities, will in future go to the school. 
Resolved that the Clerk arrange a meeting between the Headteacher, TCCA and the Council to address concerns raised.

39/21
COUNCILLOR MATTERS 

The Clerk reported that the Christmas Tree light-up will take place on Friday 3 December 2021.

40/41
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING 
Resolved that the next meeting will be a meeting of the Allotments Committee on Tuesday 12 October 2021 at 7.00 pm. The next Ordinary Meeting will take place on Tuesday 9 November 2021 at 7.00 pm.
email:             clerk@trimdonparishcouncil.gov.uk
telephone:     01431 880224

